
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

July 21, 2008                                               Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi,  

Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m., by Chairperson Luthi. 

 

The official minutes of July 14, 2008, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Ken Stelter, Custodian, discussed the problems with the roof of the courthouse.  

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, and Russ Thornton, Undersheriff, met with the 

commissioners.  Russ talked to the commissioners about the hand held radios they carry.  

They need to replace four of the radios.  Russ has checked with Ka-Comm, and they 

could get them for a total of $2,381, but they still need to get mics.  There is enough 

funds in the diversion fund.  The commissioners approved the request, from the 

diversion fund.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, gave the commissioners the cost for three GPS to 

put on motor graders.  Commissioner McGavran moved to purchase the three GPS 

machines to put on three motor graders, for $3,250, plus $75 a month.  Commissioner 

McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 7. 

 

 John Denney, Pierce, Faris & Co Chtd., met with the commissioners and the group 

worked on the 2009 budget.  The commissioners signed Resolution 08-11, pertaining to 

the possible levy increase from 2008 to 2009 budget year.           

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m.   


